Marshall Child Development Center 

February Newsletter 2022
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Thank you to all those who participated in Charleston Wrap this year!  We raised $640 dollars which will go towards offsetting the cost of upgrades in our multipurpose area.  To date we have raised $1738.93 between Amazon Smile and Gift Cards.  Our Members-At-Large having been working with our teachers to update the Amazon Wishlist, and bring new fundraising ideas to MCDC for this upcoming year!  We look forward to sharing more information in next month’s newsletter!
As a reminder, you can give back to MCDC with: 
Scrip Cards:
This is a great way to get all of your gift card shopping done in one place! And MCDC receives a portion of each sale.

Order directly online at www.shopwithscrip.com. Our enrollment code is 8B665FCL36L76.  The cards will be delivered to MCDC.  Please let Cecilia know that you have placed an order, so we can process it.  Cecilia.E.Finn@nasa.gov
Delivery typically takes 2 to 3 days.

Amazon Smile:

When shopping on Amazon, choose Amazon Smile and select Marshall Child Development Center.  We will receive a portion of the sales.  Thank you!

From the Director….!


I am not sure how 2022 got here, and even more perplexed that it is already February.  The days are just running together!  I am sure you feel the same.

Staffing Update: as you all know, we are currently running at reduced hours due to open staff positions.  We were really hoping to have those positions filled by the end of January, but unfortunately, that did not happen.  We have continued to advertise for positions and conduct interviews.  We have been able to fill a couple of positions, but still have several open.  

Currently, we have 2 staff members out on medical leave, 3 toddler teacher positions (we do have a board interview for one of those this week), 1 Explorer teacher position, and 1 Pre-K teacher position.  For a total of 7 areas that we must cover on a daily basis. This does not include those that have been approved previously for time off, or those with unexpected illnesses.  We strive to do our best each day to make sure we are operating safely and filling the children’s days with love and stimulating play.  We are so grateful to those substitutes that we do have and are using them all the hours that they are available.  I cannot express enough gratitude to you our parents for being understanding and flexible.  Believe me if I could wave a magic wand and return things to normal I would!  Our staff have also shown extreme flexibility and patience throughout this time.  Please don’t forget to let them know how much you appreciate their dedication to MCDC.

One way you can do that, is to contribute to our “Happy Cart” for February. We are going to try and do a Happy Cart for the teachers each month.  So, if you can’t contribute this month, you will have other opportunities.  You can either sign up to bring in items or send donations to our Pay Pal.  Marshallchilddevelopmentcenter@gmail.com.

 The Sign-Up Genius Link is posted below.  Please indicate if you are purchasing the item or making a donation.  We ask that you sign up by Friday February 11th and bring in items by Monday February 14th.  We will be taking the Happy Cart around to the classrooms on the 14th.  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0B4DADAD23A75-february
February is the month of love!  Be sure to check with your child’s classroom about Valentine’s Parties.  Please remember that we are a nut free facility.  Any food brought in to share with the classroom must be store bought and free of nuts and not processed in a facility with nuts.

We are eager to hear about what you all think about Brightwheel!  Be on the lookout for a survey this month.  We will also send a survey to the staff about their experiences with  Brightwheel.  


I know that it can be such an inconvenience, but please continue to sign your child in and out on the paper sign in sheet hanging by the classroom doors as well as checking them in and out on Brightwheel.  If we decide to officially adopt Brightwheel, we will do away with the sign in and out sheets.  For the meantime, please continue to use both. 

I hope everyone has a love filled February!!

Kelli Wright, Director

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
(256) 544-8609 main number

(256) 544-8607 direct line   

Upcoming Events:

February 2nd=
Demo for Preschool from Kid Tigerz Martial Arts
February 10th=
Board Meeting

February 12th=
Teacher Workshop in Nashville

February 21st=
Center Closed for President’s Day

February 24th=
Board Meeting

February 28th-March 4th= Scholastic Book Fair 
Coming Up in March:
Board Meetings on the 10th & 24th
Daylight Savings Time Begins 13th
Kelli out of the office 14th-18th 

Campus Candids with Spoiled Rotten Photography 24th-25th
Cecilia out of the office 28th-31st 
Hello from (Infant A)
 Can you believe it’s already February?  Time is flying by and out babies are growing.  This month, we will say goodbye to some of our older/more mobile infants and hello to some new friends.  February is the month of love, and we can’t wait to get the room all decked out for our little ones to enjoy visually.  Additionally, we have some super cute art activities planned.  It’s going to be a month full of fun.  Thank you for letting us love on your little ones!
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B Beautiful Babies! Our days are filled with melodies.  Music is a universal language and a natural form of expression for children of all ages.  Infants need to have a wide variety of music experiences that are casual and spontaneous.  They enjoy lullabies that are slow, soft, and soothing.  In addition to lullabies, classical, folk and music from different ethnic and cultural groups should be included!  Music is a valuable experience for young children. They enjoy listening while engaged in activities and napping.  Music promotes the development of listening skills and builds vocabulary.  Have a great month and let the music flow!

Farmtastic (Creeper A)
Hello from the Farmtastic Creeper A! It is so hard to believe we have made it through another holiday season, it went SO fast!  This month of February we will be making old and new friends!  Our theme for this month is “Friendship!”  All the activities, songs and finger plays will be associated with making friends.  Also, we would like to welcome two new friends to our Farmtastic Farm!

Friendly reminders: 

· Sign in and out daily

· Communication is important, make sure your teacher knows when/if your child will be out or does not feel well.

· MCDC will be closed on Monday, Feb. 21 for President’s Day!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

February is here! Wow can you believe we are already one month into this New Year!  January brought a lot of fun for our little owls.  Many of our babies have achieved new milestones – they are trying to take steps, pull themselves to a stand, walking and almost everyone is drinking from their sippy cups! We are so proud of them and their hard work!

The month of February is sure to bring many more accomplishments and we can’t wait to see what this month has in store for us! Hopefully we can get a little warmer weather so we can go explore the outdoors!

This month we will be learning all about the artic animals – narwhals & penguins! If anyone has fun books about artic animals, please bring them in for the day and we will read it to the kiddos during our daily story time!  

February is going to be a HOOT!

Friendly Reminders: 
· Please sign your child in & out everyday

· Please make sure your child has 2-3 season appropriate outfits 

· Practice using a sippy cup at home with your child

Important Dates:

· 2/21
MCDC Closed for President’s Day

· 2/28
Happy Birthday, to a sweet girl! We love you!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy February, Toddler A Family! We are going to be exploring weather this month! We will be focusing on sunshine, rain, snow, and wind.  We will also be having a Friendship party on February 11th. So, look out for the snack sign-up sheet! Be sure to check out our article on how to handle your toddler’s temper tantrums.
Friendly reminders:
· Please make sure to check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate clothes.
· Feel free to bring in books to share during circle time. Our toddlers love having new books!
· We are always practicing our manners! We work hard on saying “please”, “more”, and “thank you.”
Birthdays & Important Events:

· February 11 – Friendship Party!
· February 21- Center Closed
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Greetings from Toddler B! We have so much in store for the month of February! During this month, we will be learning all about shapes.  We will be studying and discussing about the various types of shapes, the shapes we see in our environments, and doing many art activities involving shapes too. We hope that everyone stays healthy and safe.  
Some fun things you can do with your child at home are talking about the different shapes you see when out exploring – the stars in the sky, rectangle bricks, circular tires. Also, talk about community helpers with your child while you are out and about and see them.
Also, February is Dental Health Awareness month!!  Make sure to schedule a visit to your child's dentist, especially if they haven’t had their first dental exam.  
Friendly Reminders:
· Please sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat; we will still be going outside every day if possible!!
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!
· February 21st –The Center will be closed in observance of President’s Day
Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Our class will be exploring about Shoes! We will be talking and trying different shoes and their sizes as well as weather appropriate shoes.

Reminders:

· Follow up potty training at home for those who are on potty training at school. Consistency is important!

· Check messages on bright wheel about your child.

· Check cubbies and clothes boxes every chance you get.

· Refill water bottle every day.

‘A happy kid is a healthy kid ‘
Important Events:

· February 14th – Friendship Party!

· February 21st-Center Closed for Presidents Day

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Study for the month of February is Friendship.

Important Dates:

Friendship Party 2/14

Center Closed 2/21

Reminders:

Make sure your child has a warm coat

Check your child's cubby to make sure they have extra weather appropriate clothing Be sure your child's water cup is full each morning and is brought home each evening to be cleaned. For those children that are potty training, try to continue that at home as well.
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)
We are excited to be studying this entire month of February on Friendship!  We will have various activities and concepts for the children to learn about this topic. We will be studying about who friends are, why we have friends, and how to treat our friends. 
We will be exchanging valentines during morning circle on Monday, February 14th.  We will also have our annual Friendship Party at 2:45 on Monday, February 14th.  We will post a sign-up sheet for items needed for our party if you would like to contribute! Thank you for your continued support!
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Happy February! This month our study unit will be about emotions!  We will focus on happiness, sadness, anger, and fear.  We will work on building our social-emotional skills, self-regulation, and communication skills over the next few weeks!  We will have our Friendship Party on February 11th, at 3:00 P.M. We will also exchange valentine’s cards on that day.  Please check the sign-up list for our party and as always, let us know if you have any questions or concerns.
Friendly Reminders:

· Please ensure your child has a jacket, gloves/mittens & hat every day!

· Check your child’s cubbies every day!

· Check the Brightwheel APP for daily notes and information. 

Quote of the month:

“One can be the master of what one does, but never of what one feels.” – Gustave Flaubert

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

It is good to be back from my surgery.  I missed all of you and I really appreciate the kind words you’ve expressed concerning my return.


I was so sad when Mrs. Barbara called to tell me that she would not be returning in November.  We all must take care of ourselves, so I truly understand why she left.  Mrs. Debbie will be with us until a new teacher is hired.  


February is here!  One of our favorite holidays will be here this month- Valentine’s Day!  


This month our theme is “Friends”.  The letters for the month are Jj, Ww, Vv, and Kk.

We will have a special Valentine’s Snack and exchange valentines on Valentines Day the 14th.  


We will celebrate the 100th day of Pre-K on March 3rd!  


We don’t have any February birthdays.  

We are looking forward to having a fun time this month! 
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